From: Ralph Price

To: Bulkley, Brandon (PHMSA)
Subject: RE: DOT-SP 14546
Date: Wednesday, May 7, 2025 3:46:24 PM

This email originated from outside of the Department of Transportation (DOT). Do

not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Good Afternoon Brandon,

We have been asked by Linde to provide cylinders manufactured to this special
permit, but there are mixed interpretations as to if a manufacturer can successfully
provide these items, or if this SP is ONLY for use by Linde despite them not
themselves being a cylinder manufacturer.

We have a manufacturer that has the ability to produce cylinders according to that
which is prescribed within the document as far as test methods and specific
processing/marking but need confirmation that they can proceed forward.

Keep in mind that Linde is the entity requesting that we conform to this specification
and provide these cylinders, so our goal here is only to properly service the customer
and provide a conforming/safe gas package.

Please let me know if you should have any additional questions, and please feel free
to call either of my phone numbers.

Thanks for your help!

Ralph Price
Quality Control Manager

® One Resource.
O CylTec .
Direct Line: (331) 301-5469
Cell : (630) 631-8880

Customer Service: (888) 429-5832
www.cyl-tec.com

From: Bulkley, Brandon (PHMSA) <brandon.bulkley@dot.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, May 7, 2025 1:42 PM

To: Ralph Price <Ralphp@cyl-tec.com>

Subject: DOT-SP 14546

Good afternoon,
You recently submitted a request for interpretation on the above special permit. Can you please
clarify what you are asking, or possibly submit a scenario that would help us understand what

information you are looking for? We can set up a call as well if needed.

Thanks,


mailto:Ralphp@cyl-tec.com
mailto:brandon.bulkley@dot.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cyl-tec.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cbrandon.bulkley%40dot.gov%7C16fa828f667d48edbff808dd8d9fd71b%7Cc4cd245b44f04395a1aa3848d258f78b%7C0%7C0%7C638822439834698506%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OwDPh6gm8OK7q5UxDJDfcScxxZaeXv4ydksIvHO1QmM%3D&reserved=0

Brandon Bulkley

Transportation Specialist, General Approvals and Permits
Office of Hazardous Materials Safety

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Washington, DC 20590

Mobile: (304) 543-9039 | Fax: (202) 366-5713

brandon.bulkley@dot.gov

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
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